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P.O. Box 599

Mayo, MD  21106

www.selbyonthebay.org
SCA Board of Director’s Meetings are held the first Tuesday of every month · 7:30 p.m. 

Location: MCA Hall · All residents are welcome and encouraged to attend.
SCA Board of Directors ~ 2007-2008

The following community members were elected to the Board of Directors for the upcoming year, which runs from October 1, 2007, to September 30, 2008. 

	President
	Ed Robey
	410-798-6105

	Vice President
	Gail Connaughton
	410-798-9050

	Recording Secretary
	Diana Muller
	443-534-5642

	Financial Secretary
	Evelyn Gingell
	410-798-1719

	Treasurer
	Susan Lanier
	410-798-5050

	Special Tax Officer
	Bill Harding
	410-798-1036

	Zoning Officer
	June Blaszkiewicz
	410-798-1708

	Clubhouse Chair
	Terry Gheen
	410-798-1504

	Beach and Parks Chair
	Bruce Lanier
	410-798-5050

	Ways and Means Chair
	Mica Harding
	410-798-1036

	Social Chair
	Kim Cannon
	301-261-4305

	Roads and Sanitation Chair
	Dennis Nuthall
	410-798-4405

	Police and Fire Protection
	Dennis Gheen
	410-798-1504

	Trustees
	Greg Childers
	443-336-2218

	
	Todd Croteau
	410-798-7503

	
	Pete Thomas
	410-798-8956
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2007 Annual Letter from the SCA President

To:  All Selby on the Bay Property Owners

I wish all of you in our community a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year; may 2008 bring you much joy and prosperity.  I would also like to welcome all of our new neighbors who have joined the community this year. We also welcomed a few new members to our Community Association Board of Directors this year, and look forward to them bringing fresh ideas to the board.

Although the Clubhouse fire was a major setback for the community, the board will continue its drive toward the purchase of the property and the reconstruction of our Clubhouse.  The Board thanks all of you who have contacted us and offered your support.  Our court case is now in the hands of the appeals judges, who we hope will make their ruling soon and in our favor.  On a more positive note, the community, led by new board member Gail Connaughton, has received a grant that will be used to install breakwater to the right of the beach, which should help restore land we have lost over the years to erosion. This big project should be very beneficial to our shoreline.

I would like to thank all who have donated their personal time and resources to the various events held by the SCA this year.  Without the support of committed neighbors like you, our Community Association would not continue to evolve and serve as it has in the past few years.  I want to encourage more of you to join in the effort, making our community a model for all of the communities on the Mayo peninsula.

On the back of this newsletter is a slip that can be used for your donations to the community’s general operating fund.  Many of the community functions you enjoy cannot be funded with our special tax funds, so we encourage you donate whatever amount you can.  I hope to see many of you at future SCA meetings.

Thank you,

Edward D. Robey

President, Selby Community Association
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Thank You for Your Support

Although dues are no longer required for SCA membership, many residents choose to financially support the SCA and its efforts.  Donations help to offset the costs of maintaining community property (such as electric bills for the Clubhouse and the port-a-potty at the beach), and administrative costs (such as this newsletter and community mailings).  Please consider a donation so that you may continue to enjoy all our community has to offer.

Santa visit and Holiday lights 

Bring your wish lists!  On Saturday, December 22, 2007, from 3:00 to 5:00 pm, Santa will visit with children at Selby Beach. Every child will receive a small gift.  

The Annual Selby Holiday House Decorating Contest will be held on Saturday, December 22, 2007, between 7:00 and 9:00 pm.  The categories are first, second and third place for best decorated house and first place for best-decorated door/entrance. Prizes include a ham, fresh turkey, and two fruit baskets. Prizes will be awarded at 9:00 pm that evening.

Clubhouse Fire 

During the evening of September 17, 2007, Selby’s Clubhouse was almost completely destroyed by fire. At this time, the cause of the fire is unknown.  The Anne Arundel County Fire Marshal’s office is still in the process of conducting an investigation into the cause of the fire.  The site cannot be cleaned up as long as the Clubhouse site is considered an open and active investigation.  

Lawsuit Update
The most recent appeal hearing regarding ownership of the Clubhouse took place on November 6, 2007, at the Court of Special Appeals in Annapolis. The reason for the appeal was that Youth Development Foundation (YDF) appealed Circuit Court Judge Goetzke’s December 2006 ruling that our contract to purchase the clubhouse from YDF was not void due to the length of time it took to get to settlement.  It will take anywhere from six weeks to six months to get a decision on the appeal from the Court.  For more information, please call Ed Robey at 410-798-6105 or Susan Lanier at 410-798-5050.

Halloween

Halloween was a screaming success this year, with perfect weather and crowds of costumed children and adults.  A costume contest for all ages and a spooky hayride were the highlights. A howling “Thank You” to all who volunteered, especially Michelle Corkadel for her leadership and Bill Harding for running the hayride.

Living Shoreline Restoration 

Selby has been pre-approved to receive grant money from the Chesapeake Bay Trust (CBT) for the stabilization of part of the shoreline on either side of our swim area.  The area has been eroding for many years, and we must act to prevent further erosion.  The beach and adjoining shoreline has receded an estimated 80 feet since the 1930s.  Stabilization will involve placing small sand jetties parallel to the beach and planting emergent grasses between the jetties and the current shoreline.  Woodland Beach and Loch Haven have both had success with similar projects.  The CBT grant will fund  $51,000; we must match that amount with money and volunteer hours.  We hope to fund our share from our Community Benefit District account and with volunteer hours. For more information, please call Gail Connaughton at 410-798-9050.



Neighborhood News
Get BayWinds Online

If you would prefer to receive your newsletter by email, contact Marci Dawson at moser@comcast.net. 
Selby Information via E-mail

For the most up to date information about important issues concerning our community, join the Selby Broadcast List.  You will receive periodic e-mails by blind carbon copy.  To join, send your e-mail address to Hyla876@aol.com.

Anne Arundel County Police Report
Selby on the Bay

If any community resident is having a problem on his or her street, please call Dennis Gheen and report it to him as well as to the police.  Mr. Gheen will discuss the problem with you and keep a record of it to be compiled in a report to be reviewed by the county police so that problem areas in the community can be addressed.  Please call Mr. Gheen at 410-798-1504.  Additionally, the Southern District County Police has an officer available to answer any questions and concerns by any resident through the Police and Communities Together (P.A.C.T.) program, whose goal is to build a working partnership between the citizens of Anne Arundel County and the police department to improve our quality of life.  Contact Officer Shawkey at 410-222-1961.


Important Contacts:

· Beach Parking Stickers and Boat Ramp Keys:  Dennis Gheen 410-798-1504 or Ed Robey 410-798-6105 (parking stickers only)        

       All Selby residents and property owners must display a Selby parking sticker on their car to park at the beach.   If your car is parked at the Clubhouse or boat ramp without a sticker, it will be towed!

· SCA By-laws:  Evelyn Gingell 410-798-1719 (hard copy) or moser@comcast.net (electronic copy) 

· SCA President: Ed Robey 410-798-6105

· Selby Athletic Association:  Martin O’Callaghan 410-798-0204 or president@selbyaa.org. 
       Donations to the SAA are tax deductible.

BayWinds Editors: 

Susan Lanier





Marci Dawson-Moser



410-798-5050 or Hyla876@aol.com


410-798-8568 or moser@comcast.net
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Happy Holidays 


from the 


Selby Community Association Board of Directors 


and your BayWinds Editors
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SELBY COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, INC.
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DONATION YEAR 2008


AMOUNT $_________





From_____________________________________


Address___________________________________


	__________________________________


Phone____________________________________
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